
On MINUTES 

2nd Budget Workshop for Committees 

                                                             July 10, 2018 

  6:30 P.M. 

Government Center 

  6601 Main Street 

                                              Miami Lakes, FL 33014 

 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER: 

The Mayor meeting began at 6:38 p.m. 

Present at the workshop were: Mayor Manny Cid, Vice Mayor Frank Mingo, 

Councilmembers: Luis Collazo, Tim Daubert, Ceasar Mestre and Nelson Rodriguez. 

Councilmember Marilyn Ruano was absent.   

2. MOMENT OF SILENCE: 

Councilmember Tim Daubert led the invocation.  

3. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: 

 

Veteran’s Committee Member, Pedro Fiallo, led the Pledge of Allegiance.  

 

4. PUBLIC COMMENTS: 

Magaly Rubio, via email, sent a written public comment.  

Marta Diaz came before the Town Council to speak on the item 5A and on the Miami Lakes 

Chamber.   

5. ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION:  

A. 2nd Budget Workshop for Committees  

Clarisell De Cardenas, Community Engagement & Outreach Director, discussed the 

opportunity for Committee Chairs to present their proposed fiscal budget for the following 

year. The Chairs from their respective Committees whom spoke before the Council to 

present their proposed budgets for FY 2018-2019, were as follows: Mr. Neill Robinson 

from the Cultural Affairs Committee, Mr. Michael Huffaker from the Economic 

Development Committee, Mrs. Claudia Luces from the Education Advisory Board 

Committee, Mrs. Dottie Wix from the Elderly Affairs Committee, Mr. Juan Carlos 

Fernandez from the Neighborhood Improvement Committee, Ms. Lynn Matos from the 

Public Safety Committee, Mr. Nayib Hassan from the Veterans Committee, and Mr. Tony 

Fernandez from Youth Activities Task Force. 



ADJOURNMENT: 

There being no further business to come before the Council, the workshop adjourned at 9:18 

p.m.  

Approved on this 4th day of September 2018. 

        

 

________________________________  

                          Manny Cid, Mayor 

 

Attest: 

 

_______________________________ 

   Gina Inguanzo, Town Clerk 
 


